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TO:  Project Managers  
 All Servicing Carriers 
 
BULLETIN NO: All-Canada SC2022-05 
 
DATE: September 23, 2022 
 
SUBJECT:    Hurricane Fiona 
 
 
To All FARM Project Managers: 

With hurricane Fiona due in the East Coast, effective September 23rd, 2022 Facility Association is 
suspending adding physical damage coverage (Collision, Comprehensive and Specified Perils) to any 
class of vehicles located in the four Atlantic Provinces where the vehicle does not already have that 
specific coverage. 

The suspension of providing physical damage coverage also applies to new business, addition of 
vehicles and substitutions being bound to be written through Facility Association. 

Please note Facility Association is committed to providing insurance as required by law for 
mandatory coverage, but as physical damage only policies are provided as an additional part of the 
FA offering for the general benefit of the public, it is deemed unsuitable to offer this coverage during 
this time. 

 

Fadia Charbine 
Vice President, Underwriting, Claims & Operations 

 


